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Dear Parents/Carers 
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Sealife Centre


On Thursday 5th May, Year 4 visited the Sealife Centre at The Trafford Centre to find out more about life under the sea, for their topic this half term. All the children thoroughly enjoyed the trip and were mesmerised by the sharks, turtles and stingrays. They particularly enjoyed touching the starfish. Well done Year 4 on beautiful behaviour and being such good representatives of the school.
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Blackpool Zoo


On 5th May, Year 1 went to Blackpool Zoo for their first exciting school trip. The children are learning all about different types of animals for their topic “Paws, Claws and Whiskers.”
The children had a really enjoyable day and  said their favourite animal was the sea lion, who performed a special show with lots of tricks for them at lunch time! 
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Christian Values

This half term our Christian value is “Perseverance”. Perseverance is possible where there is hope based on the enduring nature of God’s love and faithfulness. Endurance is needed when standing firm in the face of any difficulty. It is the special gift that we have when life is difficult or painful that helps us not to give up. 
Romans 5:3-4 More than that, we rejoice in our sufferings, knowing that suffering produces endurance, and endurance produces character, and character produces hope.
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St Mary’s Walks a Mile 2022
On Friday 20th May, St. Mary's are relaunching the 'Mile a Day'. 
All children will be walking a mile on the field and raising money for Springhill Hospice. Donating is really simple - you can click the QR code, visit  https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/stmarysce or ask the office for a sponsorship form.

Let's get moving to improve our fitness, benefit our mental health and raise money for a really worthy cause!
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Gardening Donations
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We would like to pass on our thanks to (Year 5) Fintan’s mum, who has very kindly donated some gardening packs to school with vegetable seeds for planting, some growing challenge certificates and some lovely watercolours for Art work. We are looking forward to seeing the end results!
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Day

On Friday 27th May, we will be celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee with a very special day, organised by our Year 6 children as part of their Design & Technology topic “Business Planning & Skills.” Weather permitting, children will be outside on the playground and field to play games and enjoy a special Summer picnic. There will also be a visit from the ice-cream man! 
Year 2 

Year 2 Pirate SATS tests are starting over the next 2 weeks and we can’t wait to celebrate with a party at the end. We will be updating Class Dojo so keep a look out for more information.
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Goodbye & Good luck!

At the end of last term, we said a very reluctant farewell to our Caretaker, Mr Talbot. Mr Talbot had worked at St Mary’s for over 22 years and really was a loved member of our St Mary’s family. We would like to thank him for all his hard work and dedication to school, and wish him a long and happy retirement!
Mr Brierley has recently joined us to replace Mr Talbot, and he has settled in nicely to our very busy, friendly school.
Staffing changes

Miss Robinson will be going on maternity leave at the end of May. We wish her well and look forward to meeting the new arrival.  We welcome Miss Asad, who will be starting at St Mary’s and teaching in Year 2 to cover Miss Robinson’s maternity leave. 
Parent Coffee mornings
Our Friday parent coffee mornings with Miss Miller have now changed from weekly to fortnightly. Our next coffee morning is Friday 20th May and every two weeks after that in church, from 9.00am – 10.45am. Please come along to church and join us for some refreshments and an informal chat.

Free School Meals

If you think your child may be eligible to claim for Free School Meals, or your circumstances have recently changed, please contact the school office for a free school meal application form. It is very straightforward to apply, and school is 
available to help with any queries you may have. You can also apply online via 

www.rochdale.gov.uk

P.E. Kits


Please can we remind parents that it is very important that all children have the correct P.E. kit on their P.E. day.  
Outdoor Kit

Plain T-Shirt (white)

Black plain tracksuit bottoms (not leggings)

Black plain jumper/tracksuit top

Trainers

No logos or names on their tops, jumpers or bottoms.

If you do not have a plain black jumper, children can wear their school jumpers as an 

alternative. 
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Dates for your Diary


Mon 16 May – Year 2 Pirate SATs tests start.
Fri 27 May – Finish for half term & Queen’s Jubilee Day.
Thu 2 & Fri 3 Jun – Bank holidays for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.

Mon 6 Jun – School re-opens & Year 6 Bikeright week.
Tue 7 Jun – Maypole dancing – whole school.
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WE WOULD LIKE TO CONTINUE TO SEND OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS TO THE PEOPLE OF UKRAINE AND RUSSIA. WE HOPE THAT THEY SEEK A PEACEFUL SOLUTION TO THE CURRENT SITUATION.











